## THE CANNONS MISSIONARIES TO NOVA SCOTIA, CANADA

Psalms 107:8 "Oh that men would praise the Lord for His goodness ... to the children of men."

## **MARCH 2008**

Dear Fellow Helpers of the Truth, and family:

Snow! Snow! Snow! It began on December first. Since then we have had twelve major storms. Our biggest snow occurred this past Sunday, February 10<sup>th</sup>, which gave us over a foot of the white stuff. That was followed by today's storm (February 12<sup>th</sup>), which included three more inches of snow, ice pellets, and lots of rain. We have exchanged the sweat of the islands for the shoveling of snow in Nova Scotia. Ha! Ha! Both of these have been a blessing, after the fact, and helped Carolyn and I to grow in grace.

Despite the weather, there have been some blessings and disappointments this winter. One of the blessings is seeing four adults return to our services after they had been out for a long time. Now they seem to be faithful again. Please pray for them, and that other people we invite will come. Carolyn and I were disappointed when most of our children's parents did not attend the Christmas program. Later we learned that they though the program would be the next week.

Another blessing is the fact that the nursing home Bible study has grown over the Winter. In late January, our oldest church member, Lew Heim, died. He was ninety-seven years old and had been blessed with a very faithful wife, four children and forty great-grandchildren. He and his wife were faithful witnesses for the Lord Jesus Christ. Joe had the privilege to preach his funeral to a large number of family and friends. The gospel message was given to all who attended.

During the storms of life, it is wonderful to know the love of Jesus Christ and to be able to share "His love and salvation" with the people in this area of Nova Scotia. Thank you for continuing to make this possible with your faithful prayers and financial support.

Faithfully yours,

Joe and Carolyn Cannon



E mail address <u>cannonyap@Yahoo.com</u>
World-Wide New Testament Baptist Missions <u>info@wwntbm.com</u>
704-730-1440

P.O. Box 725, 2069 County Line Road Kings Mountain, NC 28086

